7/11/23 To the Town of

To Whom it May Concern,

Jared Thomas has been an upstanding neighbor of mine since 2014.

During the 12 years he has lived across the street, he has always been a respectful & friendly neighbor, even going out of his way to be kind to my young son as he was growing up.

We have kept an eye on each others houses and been in contact when needed and as a fellow dog owner, always a responsible one, keeping his dog on a leash & cleaning up etc.

We have recently watched him renovate his home into an even more beautiful addition to the neighborhood, with little to no mess or noise, throughout the renovation.

We are lucky to have a neighbor like Jared and only wish more neighbors were as respectful and friendly.

Sincerely, Stephanie Gieruc & Paul Penland

13782 Cocoanut ave.

Juno Beach, FL 33408